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Ford Advances Legislation to Direct Education Money to Schools Based on Local Lottery Ticket Sales
CHICAGO – State Rep. La Shawn K. Ford (D-Chicago) on Thursday passed legislation through a House committee that would change formulas that distribute education funding derived from lottery ticket sales, requiring the money be sent to schools based on their local percentage of lottery ticket sales.
“Some of the poorer areas of the state, many of which are in my district, are buying a higher percentage of lottery tickets but getting a smaller slice of the pie,” Ford said.  “My bill will provide some fairness and some needed resources to kids who might normally get shortchanged.”
Ford’s House Bill 618, which passed the House Executive Committee on Thursday, requires the Division of the Lottery to certify each month a school district’s proportion of statewide lottery ticket sales and send that money to a newly-created state fund.  The Illinois State Board of Education shall then make monthly, non-appropriated disbursements to the districts, based on lottery sales.  Disbursements from the fund cannot be taken into account when calculating General State Aid to schools, so Ford’s legislation would result in additional funds for schools.
“Our system of funding education in this state is unfair and it results in unequal educational experiences for kids based on the neighborhood they live in,” Ford said. “We’ve had decades of inaction on this issue in Springfield, and rather than trying the same conventional tactics, I’m working on creative avenues like this to get things done for the families I represent.” 
Ford’s legislation now moves to the full House for further consideration.  For more information, please contact Rep. Ford’s constituent service office at (773) 378-5902. 
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